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	In this issue:

· Live Internet Chat with Board Chair Debut Today
· Board Chair Attends the 17th Annual UCLA Lake Arrowhead Symposium
· Metro Reaches out to LA County’s Bicycling Community


	Live Internet Chat with Board Chair Debut Today
Today, Board Chair Pam O’Connor hosted the debut of Live Chat on metro.net during the noon hour.  More than 100 people logged on and many e-mailed Chair O’Connor questions and comments about how to ease traffic in Los Angeles County.  She was able to respond to more than two dozen questions and comments that were received during the hour-long live chat session.  The questions and responses will be archived and posted on Metro.net.  Numerous media outlets reported positively on this new outreach communications tool.  This is the first in a series of live Internet chats on Metro.net.  Details on the next chat will soon be announced.
Board Chair Attends the 17th Annual UCLA Lake Arrowhead Symposium
On October 14-16, 2007, Board Chair Pam O’Connor attended the 17th Annual UCLA Lake Arrowhead Symposium on Transportation – Land Use – Environmental Connection Policy and Research Symposium at the UCLA Lake Arrowhead Conference Center.  The UCLA Public Policy Program, the UCLA Institute of Transportation Studies, and Metro sponsored the symposium, whose theme was Planning for Growth – Demographics, Employment, Housing and Resources.  The symposium focused on growth issues throughout the state and considered the impact of growth on the state’s infrastructure, including the state’s transportation system, as illustrated by the session on “Exploring the land use and transportation implications of population growth and change in California and the West.“  The symposium attracted many of the state’s “best and brightest” due to the unique opportunity to present and consider the implications of growth on California’s future.
Metro Reaches out to LA County’s Bicycling Community

Metro's Chief Operations Officer released a letter to the LA County Bicycling community to respond to concerns and address any misunderstandings or misinformation resulting from a recent and highly-publicized incident.  A copy of the letter is attached.  The letter was sent out to the cyclist involved in the incident as well as anyone who contacted Metro directly.  It was also sent to the Los Angeles County Bicycle Coalition (LACBC) and Cyclists Inciting Change thru Live Exchange (CICLE).  These are local bicycle advocacy organizations based in Los Angeles.  LACBC indicates that they will distribute the letter to their e-mail database of approximately 2,500 in the next few days.  CICLE, an on-line information resource website for bicycling and sustainable transportation, posted the letter on their website.
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